
Timeline of City’s Activities on LAX Overflights 

November 10, 2014 Send Freedom of Information Act 
Request to Federal Aviation 
Administration (“FAA”) for overflight data  
 

February 17, 2015 Meeting with Congressmember Karen 
Bass attended by Councilmembers 
Clarke and Sahli-Wells, LAX Noise 
Roundtable representatives June 
Lehrman and Stephen Murray, and City 
Attorney Carol Schwab 
 

February 24, 2015  Community Meeting #1 on Overflights 
(Councilmembers Sahli-Wells and Clarke 
on panel, with LAX Noise Roundtable 
Reps June Lehrman and Stephen Murray, 
and LAX advisory committee reps Kevin 
Klowden and Michel Chighouri) 
 

March 9, 2015 Consultant report based on data from 
LAWA re: overflight of Culver City 
 

May 18, 2015  Retain counsel to review SoCal Metroplex 
EA 
 

May 27, 2015 LAWA sponsored FAA briefing re 
NextGen/SoCal Metroplex at Westchester 
Community Building attended by 
Councilmembers Clarke and Sahli-Wells, 
and City Attorney’s office  
 

June 10, 2015 FAA briefing on NextGen and SoCal 
Metroplex flightpaths at FAA in Lawndale 
attended by City Attorney’s office  
 

June 10, 2015 Consultant submits report comparing 
overflight data obtained from LAWA with 
overflight data obtained from FOIA 
request to FAA 
 

June 18, 2015 FAA public meeting on NextGen 
flightpaths, Proud Bird, Aviation Blvd. 
attended by City Attorney’s office and 
Councilmember Sahli-Wells 
 

July 1, 2015 Meeting at City Hall with FAA staff 
members, Congresswoman Karen Bass’ 
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office staff, LAX Roundtable 
representative Stephen Murray, City staff 
and officials  
 

August 27, 2015  
 

Community Meeting #2 on Overflights 
(Councilmembers Sahli-Wells and Clarke 
on panel, with LAX Noise Roundtable 
Rep Stephen Murray, and LAX advisory 
committee rep Kevin Klowden) 
 

September 1, 2015 FAA briefing on NextGen flightpaths 
attended by City Attorney’s office and 
Councilmember Sahli-Wells 
 

September 8, 2015   
 

City submitted comments to FAA on 
SoCal Metroplex Environmental 
Assessment (EA) and submitted 
resident’s comments to FAA 
 

October 8, 2015 City submitted supplemental comments to 
FAA on SoCal Metroplex EA and 
submitted additional residents’ comments 
to FAA 
 

January 12, 2016 Counsel contacts other communities 
affected by SoCal Metroplex 
reorganization 
 

February 11, 2016 Attend presentation by FAA concerning 
origin of current overflight issues 
 

March 30, 2016 Send comment letter to U.S. Department 
of Transportation regarding proposed 
Stage 5 noise standards for new aircraft 

June 8, 2016 City Council members Sahli-Wells and 
Eriksson, with City Attorney, attend the 
LAX Community Noise Roundtable 
meeting for LAWA’s presentation on the 
North Downwind Arrival Study 

August 3, 2016 City staff meet with representative from 
Los Angeles Councilmember Bonin’s 
office to discuss pending Metroplex EA 

August 22, 2016 LAX Community Noise Roundtable 
update report to City Council by Council-
appointed representative June Lehrman 

 


